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MacKinnon Avenue ADA 
Sidewalk Improvements  
 

Maintaining safe and livable communities through 
well-maintained infrastructure and facilities  
 

PROJECT STATUS 
The project is complete and City 
Council approved the Notice of 
Completion on January 26, 2022. 

PROJECT BUDGET 
The project was funded by the City’s 
General Fund with additional funding 
from the Community Development 
Block Grant (CDBG) Program 
($186,628).  Total project cost was 
$435,129. 

PROJECT LOCATION 
MacKinnon Ave. from Birmingham 
Dr. to the I-5 Bridge, across from 
Encinitas Community Park.  

ABOUT THE PROJECT 
The MacKinnon Avenue ADA Sidewalk Improvement Project (CS20D) 
provides an accessible sidewalk on the east side of MacKinnon 
Avenue from Birmingham Drive to the I-5 bridge, across from 
Encinitas Community Park. The proposed improvements included 
reconstruction of approximately 1,200 feet of curb, gutter and 
sidewalk, and associated driveway connections to facilitate ADA 
access.  
 
In September 2020, the project design, plans, specifications, and 
authorization to advertise for bids was approved by City Council.  
After two rounds of project bidding, the construction contract was 
awarded to Tri-Group Construction and Development, Inc. in April 
2021. 
 
The project received funding from the Community Development 
Block Grant (CDBG) Program.  Such grants are awarded to entitlement 
community grantees to carry out a wide range of community 
development activities directed toward revitalizing neighborhoods, 
economic development, and providing improved community facilities 
and services. 
 
This project supports the Community Planning vision of the Strategic 
Plan by maintaining safe and livable communities through well-
maintained infrastructure and facilities. For additional information, 
please visit the City’s Frequently Asked Questions page.   

 
CONTACT US 
For questions or concerns about the 
project, please contact the project 
manager, Lauren Kirk, Engineer II at 
760-633-2775 or  
lkirk@encinitasca.gov  
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https://encinitasca.gov/Portals/0/City%20Documents/Documents/Projects/ACTIVE/Mackinnon_FAQs_08.26.21.pdf?ver=2021-08-26-105503-003
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